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4. Grateful for your comments and (except for Washington) those of your Foreign Office 
on USA suggestion.

5. (Belgrade only) Your USA colleague has authority to approach Yugoslav government 
at his discretion but may have decided not repeat not to do so.

[L.B.] Pearson

2. DEA/8619-40
Le secrétaire d’État aux Affaires extérieures 

au haut-commissaire au Royaume-Uni

Secretary of State for External Affairs 
to High Commissioner in United Kingdom

Telegram SS-222 Ottawa, October 29, 1956

Confidential. Immediate.

Repeat Paris, Washington, New Delhi, Canberra, Belgrade, Pretoria, Wellington. 
(Immediate).

HUNGARIAN SITUATION AND THE U.N.
Following is the text of the letter1 addressed today by our Permanent Representative in 

New York to the Secretary General of the UN. Text begins. In accordance with instructions 
from my government, I have the honour to inform you that the Government of Canada 
fully approves of the initiative taken by the Governments of France, the UK and the US in 
requesting on October 27/56 that the Security Council should concern itself urgently with 
the situation in Hungary arising out of foreign armed intervention. In this connection 
I should like to draw your attention to a statement made on October 27 by the Honourable 
L.B. Pearson, Secretary of State for External Affairs, a copy of which is annexed. Text 
ends.

2. Following is the relevant portion of the Minister’s speech on Saturday communicated 
by Dr. MacKay to the Secretary General. Text begins. The view of the Canadian Govern­
ment is that the United Nations should immediately be seized of the Hungarian situation in 
order to prevent further bloodshed and to enable Hungary freely to choose its own course 
as a new member of the United Nations.

3. It will be the duty and the responsibility of the Soviet Union as well as any other 
member of the United Nations to work towards such a solution.

4. The forces of world opinion must be mobilized in favour of the forces of national 
freedom in these countries and against foreign armed intervention and foreign domination. 
The United Nations is where this should be and can be done. Text ends.

5. Please inform the Government to which you are accredited.

1 Cette lettre a été demandée par des «junior officers » de la mission des États-Unis auprès des Nations 
Unies le 28 octobre. Mackay a discuté de l’approche des États-Unis avec Léger au téléphone. New York 
à Ottawa, télégramme 1037, 29 octobre 1956, MAE dossier 8619-40.
This letter was solicited by “junior officers” of the United States U.N. mission on October 28. MacKay 
discussed the American approach by telephone with Léger. New York to Ottawa, Tel 1037, October 29, 
1956, DEA file 8619-40.


